
Editors' Notes

Students of both economic history and the history of technology will be
happy to learn of the appearance of a new French periodial, the Revue
d'histoire de la siderurgie, published under the sponsorship of the Centre
de Recherches de l'Histoire de la Siderungie at Nancy. The editor of die
Revue is our indefatigable friend Bertrand Gille, known to readers of this
JOURNAL for his works on the history of French metallurgy in the eighteenth
century and of credit and banking in the first half of the nineteenth century.
The first number of die Revue includes articles on pre-historic, medieval,
and eighteenth-century iron manufacture by A. France-Lanord, Genevieve
Gille, and Pierre Leon; also an essay on Francois Bonhomme, an artist of
die iron industry of die nineteenth century, by B. Gerard. Those interested
in subscribing should write to the Revue at the Hotel de Ville, Nancy. The
subscription price is 23 N.F.

The Food Research Institute of Stanford University has begun publication
of Food Research Institute Studies which will contain articles by staff mem-
bers reflecting their current research interests. It will be published three
times a year, in February, May, and September.
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